Days 4 & 5 at Ardentinny

There were a lot of bleary eyes around the breakfast table on Day 4 as the excitement and energy of the week begins to catch up with everyone. After the usual breakfast and lunch-making routine, we went off to our boot rooms to get kitted up for the morning’s activities.  As this would be our last full day of activities, we were keen to make the most of it. Those of us who had yet to do the last few activities on the programme had heard so many amazing stories from the others, and we were looking forward to experiencing them for ourselves.

The sun was trying to break through the low-lying clouds as we gathered in our meeting rooms with our instructors. This morning, Teams 3 and 6 were tackling abseiling and teams 2 and 5 would be braving the elements during their hillwalk. Teams 1 and 4 were trying canoeing for the first time, Team 7 were going to be scrambling along the shore during the Rock Hop and Team 8 would be taking the plunge during the Gorgewalk. After lunch, we geared up for our final activities. By this time the misty clouds were rolling in off the loch and turning into smirry rain. Team 8 got their harnesses and helmets on for abseiling, so we hopped on to the minibus for the short journey along the shore towards Castle Crag. After a short hike up a pine-needle strewn path, we reached the top of the crag, where we had a practice descent using the harness, carabina, ‘figure of eight’ and safety line. When we were feeling confident with the technique, we tackled the crag itself. It was quite tricky as the rocks were slippy with the rain, but everyone encouraged each other to face their fears to reach the bottom of the crag. Mrs Ratcliffe said, “I loved abseiling and wasn’t as scared as I thought I would be as I always kept my feet on the ground.”
On returning to the centre, we showered and changed before our final dinner at Ardentinny; we had pizza, potato wedges and salad, followed by homemade lemon drizzle cake and cream. Then we had some time to update our diaries before a presentation from one of the instructors, Neil, about sailing. After that we had a little bit of time in our dorms before the disco! The children had a fantastic time and by supper time, we were all ready for some much-needed sleep!

Our final day at Ardentinny is now here. After cereal, toast, orange juice and tea, we made our sandwiches for the last time and the ‘cleaner-uppers’ did their final tidy up of the dining room.  After that we were sent back to our dorms to begin packing, stripping our beds, hoovering and tidying in preparation for dorm inspections by the instructors.

When our rooms were tidy, we went to our meeting rooms for our final debrief and review of the week with our instructors. We were pleased to receive our certificates as recognition of our achievements during the week, and after a final clear up of the boot rooms and equipment stores, we headed to the main meeting room for the presentation of a certificate to Mearns Primary and to thank our instructors. After trying to identify and collect as many items of lost property as we could, we had some time to enjoy our packed lunches and chat with our friends.

The coaches arrived and at noon we lugged our suitcases down the stairs from the dorms ready for loading on to the buses. It was great to see all our instructors gathered outside the centre to wave goodbye. Cheers rang out as the buses pulled out, heading along the gravelly path down towards the shore and onwards onto the coastal road back to Dunoon.

Miss Leitch commented, “The children had a fantastic week and they thoroughly enjoyed themselves. They’ve learned not only about teamwork but also about the outdoors and I’m sure it’s an experience they’ll remember for a long time. The staff have also had an amazing week – thanks for all their help and hard work.”

Miss Hall said, “Ardentinny this year has been a fantastic experience and I’m glad that everyone made the most of it. Everyone should be very proud of their achievements.”
Mr Tyler has also been impressed by the way in which the teams have been working together to support and motivate each other in all the activities. Mr Howie said, “The children have risen to the challenges they have faced and behaved well.” Mrs Mitchell added, “I have enjoyed seeing the children interacting with each other, learning new skills, tackling challenges and having fun together outside the school setting. It gives me a great opportunity to get to know my class a bit better at the start of P7.” Mrs Seddon and Mrs Dalby spent a lot of time working with a variety of groups this week. “As this has been my first time at Ardentinny, I have enjoyed seeing how well the children have been working together. I’ve had a fantastic week, and I’ve not even missed my daily Costa Coffee!” joked Mrs Seddon. Mrs Dalby added, “It was great to see the expressions on the children’s faces as they took part in all the different activities at the centre.” Mrs Hillan added, “It has been a privilege to see the children grow and develop over the course of the week.”

Margaret (P7.25) said, “I’ve had a great time at Ardentinny and I feel that I pushed myself to do the best I could in every activity.” David (P7.26) summed up his experiences of the week by saying, “I’ve enjoyed this so, so much.”

